
20th October 2023

UPCOMING DATES
23rd October: Labour Day (School Closed)
27th October: Kapa Haka visiting Sunny Days
28th October: Whānau Fun Fair
3rd November: Gumboot Friday
7th November: Athletics Day
14th November: Kaipara Athletics Day (Yr 4-8)
17th November: Teacher Only Day - school closed
21st November: NW Athletics Day (Yr 7/8)
24th November: Yr 0-2 Athletics Day

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

HELENSVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

See more on the website calendar
Congratulations to all those who took part in A.G Day  today.

Results and more photos are on page 4.

Nau mai hoki mai, Fakaalofa atu and welcome back to Term 4 Helensville Primary School whānau. Term
4 is a time for us as a school to come together and celebrate the year that we have had. It is a time for us
to acknowledge students, staff, and our wider school community for all the hard work that we have put
into the year for which we are all grateful for. 

He waka eke noa 
‘A canoe which we are all in with no exception’ 

This whakatauki explains how ‘we are all in this together’. Where is the waka heading (vision/mission)?
What is the waka made of (values/principles)? How do we work well together to paddle the waka most
effectively (collaboration)? It can be interpreted in many ways, but it encourages us to explore the most
effective ways to work together and shows us what is needed to proceed.

This well known whakatauki speaks to how last term, we collected feedback from our parent
community around the things that they value. Over the next few newsletters I will be sharing your
responses to this survey regarding our strategic planning for the next few years. The responses we
received were very powerful, and will help us shape the direction of the school over the next few years.

In this newsletter I will share the main themes from the data we collected to Question 1 “What do you
believe are the strengths of Helensville Primary School?” and the ‘School Communication Section’.
Below is a summary:

For Question 1, an overwhelming response was what a strong sense of ‘community’ our school has. This
is something that I agree wholeheartedly with and have experienced this right from the time I started
here as principal. Another strong theme present were the many ‘opportunities’ the school provides such
as- culture, sports, academics. This is something that we as a school need to hold on to and nurture
moving forward.

For the School Communication section, approximately 80% of the responses were very positive and at
the upper end of the continuum (points 7 - 10) when asked about the school newsletter, email and text
system, and online apps (Seesaw, Facebook and Skool Loop). What we did note was that the responses
were not as positive regarding our School Website, where around 50% of the responses were in the
middle of the continuum (points 4 - 7). Because of this, we are currently looking at revamping our
school website to make it more user friendly.    

https://www.helensville.school.nz/calendar


Next weekend Saturday 28th October 10:00am - 2:00pm we have our 2023 Whānau Fun Fair. Our
amazing PATHS team have been working tirelessly to organise this and bring it all together. Don’t
forget there is always the Teacher Dunk and Pie in the Face stalls which our staff obviously absolutely
love! 

Take care, stay safe and have a great long weekend everyone. Go the All Blacks!

Richard Bennett
(Principal)

Whānau Fun Fair
We look forward to seeing you all at our Whānau
Fun Fair next Saturday between 10am and 2pm.
Our PATHS team are still hard at work organising
this popular day. Many of your child’s teachers are
still looking for help to run their class stall. It would
be such a shame if stalls can’t run all day because
we have nobody to run them so please contact
your teacher to see if they need you.
We are also still collecting grocery, household,
heath and beauty items for the raffle boxes. We
have had some lovely things sent in this week but
still need more. Please check that the expiry dates
has not passed as we can’t use those items. 

Money raised from this event will go towards
upgrading our hall kitchen as a teaching kitchen
for both our children and community to benefit
from.



A team from Massey University are undertaking a project on New Zealand children (aged 10 - 15
years) experiences related to financial situations. The survey will take around 10 minutes for the
adult to complete and then around 15 minutes for the child to complete. We will be using the
information gathered to develop mathematics and financial education tasks for teachers in New
Zealand to use as well as to inform the overall research project. We would greatly appreciate it if
you take the time to please complete the survey link below with your child:
https://masseybusiness.asia.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_9yFKOFhlUFB7pTo

Since our last newsletter the following children have joined our whānau. 
Welcome to  Ayaan Demuni in Room 16, Lincoln Cameron and Tyler Curreen in Room 17, Shakarni
Ashby in Room 2, Logan Hewson in Kōwhai Āwhina Tahi, Zeke Cameron in Kōwhai Āwhina Rua and
Joseph Neilson in Kōwhai Āwhina Whā



"Operation
Christmas Child"

boxes. These
need to be back
by next Tuesday
24th October in
time for transfer

overseas.

AG Day Results 2023
(Young Farmer results will be shared in our next newsletter)



A huge thank you to our sponsors


